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Principal’s Note 
Dear Jay Shideler Families, 

Spring weather is here and we are quickly approaching the end of the third 
quarter. Beginning March 20, students in grades 3-6 will start taking their 
Kansas Assessment Program state testing. Pay close attention to 
communication from your child’s teacher regarding the specific dates and 
times for their scheduled testing sessions. Our 5th grade students will start 
with Science and then grades 3-6 will move into Reading testing the following 
week. It is very important that your child attends school during their testing 
times, so please refrain from taking extended trips or vacations at these 
times. 

As we look forward to spring activities, we are excited to welcome incoming 
kindergarteners during Kindergarten Roundup on Friday, April 14. Roundup is 
a great time for us to meet our new students and parents and prepare for a 
great kindergarten year. If you have a student planning to attend 
Kindergarten at JSE in the fall, please visit the Kindergarten Enrollment page on our JSE website. You will find the 
information and links you need under the Parent tab. Once you are registered, we will send you more information about 
this fun, spring event! 

Sincerely, 
Sandra Cromwell, Principal 
cromwsan@usd437.net 

Mrs. K’s Counseling Corner 

Ready or not, here we are at the last quarter of our school year. We will be springing forward and learning about 

internet safety, empowering ourselves and others, and for our 4-6th grade students, we will be watching maturity videos, 

which our school nurse Lacy Randall will help me facilitate. If you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate 

to let me know. Videos can be previewed by parents at school. Letters will be sent home with the exact dates for 4-6th 

graders. Have a wonderful spring break! 

Mrs. K., School Counselor 
kickhgly@usd437.net 
785-339-4615

 

School Calendar
3/08 PTO Meeting, 6p, Library 
3/09 Chess Club, 3:45p, Library 
3/10 No School 
3/11 Chess Club Tournament – 

KSCA State Championship 
3/13-17  No School – Spring Break 
3/20 Board of Edu., 6:30p 
3/22 Early Release at 3p 
  

4/04 Kindergarten Concert,  6p 
1st Grade Concert, 7:30p 

4/05 Early Release 
4/07 No School 
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SAVE THE DATE of our next PTO Meeting!

Mark your calendar for the evening of Wednesday, April 12 and plan to attend the next JSE PTO meeting. We would 
love to have you join us as we plan for the rest of the 2022-2023 school year and look forward into next year!

Congratulations, Maya Hildenbrand! 

Maya’s artwork titled “Walking on Sunshine” will be displayed at the Topeka Public Library from March 3-26 to 

celebrate Youth Art Month. 

JS 2023 SUMday Math Team 

Congratulations to the following students for qualifying to represent Jay Shideler Elementary at the county 

wide SUMday math contest that will be held on March 25 at WRMS. We are so proud of you! Good luck! 

Congratulations SUMday students!! 

4th Grade 5th Grade 6th Grade 
Luv Sinha Kallan Schoenfeldt Ethan Lake 
Kye Scott Graham Figuerres Preetam Anaparthi 
Quaid Karr Jake Jijo Conner Klausman 
Carter Raines Nolan Un Quinn Nolte 
Sawyer Wichman Madden Theissen Beckham Rutherford 
Michael Gregory Prescott Tuffley Caidin Stratmann 
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President’s Pen

We are anticipating a few PTO leadership vacancies for the 23-24 school year. The things we do aren’t possible without 
people to lead. There are a variety of opportunities to lead, help, or shadow. Some opportunities are a few hours a year, 
where others are ongoing. Please consider giving your time and talents to the JS PTO so we can continue to support our 
students and teachers. 

We have more dine-out night opportunities coming up that help support and fund PTO projects. Take a few nights off 
from the kitchen and come join us for dinner or take-out! 

4/05 – Qdoba    4-8 PM  To help fund the 6th grade promotion activities. Must show this QR code at register or by 
ordering online at qdoba.com using this digital coupon    

4/19 – Freddy’s   4-8 PM Must show flyer* or say you are here for the fundraiser. Or use the code “GIVEBACK” for 
mobile or online orders. 

https://qdoba.force4good.com/event/a806c5a3-8712-4bba-98a4-cfbfb4e37fff
https://qdoba.force4good.com/event/a806c5a3-8712-4bba-98a4-cfbfb4e37fff
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5/02 – Chick-fil-A   4-7 PM  Dine-in and Carry-our orders ONLY (No drive thru or pre-order on app orders) Must mention 
or show flyer* 

*Flyers attached at end of newsletter

We are hosting our 1st JSE Food Truck Night on Friday, May 12. We will have several food trucks to choose from and 
bounce houses for the kids. If you are interested in sponsoring a bounce house, please contact Lauren Ewald at (785) 
554-8360.

Thanks to all of you for your continued support and generosity for our Jay Shideler Elementary students, teachers, and 
staff! Please join us for our next PTO meeting on Wednesday, March 8 at 6 PM in the library. 

It’s a great day to be a Blue Jay! 

Lori Rupp, Jay Shideler PTO President 
Lori@ruppurology.com 

Clinical Social Workers Corner 

Separation and divorce have a profound ripple effect 

on each of the family members’ lives. What was at one 

point, perhaps the best day of your life when you met 

your spouse, it has now become the worst decision of 

your life, and you’re not alone, you have children. 

What are some of the, (possibly most noticeable), 

effects of divorce on children, focusing more so on 

those school age children that we work and live with: 

(taken from, Family Means, better is possible) 

• Poor performance in academics. For children,

trying to understand the changing dynamics of

the family may leave them distracted and

confused. The more distracted children are, the

more likely they are to not be able to focus on

their school work.

• Loss of Interest in Social Activity. Children

whose family is going through divorce may have

a harder time relating to others, and tend to

have fewer social contacts. Sometimes children

feel insecure and wonder if their family is the

only family that has gotten divorced.

• Difficulty Adapting to Change. Through divorce,

children can be affected by having to learn to

adapt to change more often and more

frequently.

• Emotionally Sensitive. Feelings of anger,

confusion, anxiety, and many others, all may

come from this transition. Divorce can leave

children feeling overwhelmed and emotionally

sensitive. Children need an outlet for their

emotions, someone to talk to, someone who

will listen, etc. Children may feel effects of

divorce through how they process their 

emotions.  

• Anger/Irritability. In some cases, where

children feel overwhelmed and do not know

how to respond to the affects they feel during

divorce, they may become angry or irritable.

Children processing divorce may display anger

at their parents, themselves, their friend, and

others. While for many children this anger

dissipates after several weeks, it persists, it is

important to be aware that this may be a

lingering effect of the divorce on children.

• Feelings of Guilt. Children often wonder if they

have done something wrong. These feelings of

guilt are a very common effect of divorce on

children, but also one which can lead to many

other issues. Guilt increases pressure, can lead

to depression, stress, and other health

problems. Providing context and counseling for

a child to understand their role in a divorce can

help reduce these feelings of guilt.

• Introduction of Destructive Behavior. While a

child is going through a divorce process, the

child may rebel through destructive behavior

which harms a child’s overall health status.

Unresolved conflict may lead to future

unexpected risks. Once again,

counseling/therapeutic interventions, as well as

a spiritual grounding, will help reduce such

behavior and increase coping skills.

• Increase in Health Problems. The process of

divorce and its effect on children can be

stressful. Dealing with these issues can take its

mailto:Lori@ruppurology.com
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toll, including physical problems. Children who 

have experienced divorce have a higher 

perceptibility to sickness, which can stem from 

many factors, including their difficulty going to 

sleep. Also, signs of depression can appear, 

exacerbating these feelings of loss of well-

being. 

While these are some of the possible effects of divorce 

on children, they are by no means absolutes, or written 

in stone. More and more families and individuals 

understand just how stressful divorce is for their 

children, as well as their selves. One needs to 

understand that we are not alone, as we seek and ask, 

we will find and get answers. The first step may be 

taken by the parent, relative or a teacher, social worker, 

or other school staff member. The child may not be able 

to communicate verbally any of his emotions and/or 

thoughts, but his behavior will communicate the 

unspeakable pain that he or she is enduring. Let’s all 

listen and respond appropriately. 

Jose Marquez, LSCSW

Updates and Upcoming Events + Reminders 

Parent Consideration Survey for Student Placement 2023-2024 
As we begin to prepare for our next school year, teachers and school staff will begin looking at student placements and 
class lists in order to determine the best learning environment for each student. Parents may also share attributes or 
qualities of teachers or additional information for the principal to consider when making class placements for the 
upcoming school year.  Some examples of teacher attributes or qualities could be a highly structured classroom, high 
expectations for students, open communication, etc.  Additional information is anything else that you believe would be 
useful information when creating the class lists. 

In order for parental requests to be considered, they must be made through this survey (emails or conversations with 
other staff members will not be included). For organization purposes, please enter one response per child. Responses 
will be collected until March 31, 2023. 
Parent Consideration Survey for 2023-2024 

Bingo Night and Summer Coding Camp through WRHS 
Washburn Rural High School's Computer Science Honor Society invites you to join us for a Binary Bingo Night 
Fundraiser and Summer Camp ! Visit our website at wrhs.net/cshs and go to the events page to register and get more 
information. Binary Bingo is April 20th and is open to the entire Auburn-Washburn Community. 

Summer Camp sessions for Coding Camp are going to be offered for students entering grades Kindergarten through 9th 
grade. The early registration deadline is April 30. See the events page on our website for more information! 

https://forms.gle/hK65u1zzr7sZ6a8w7
https://forms.gle/hK65u1zzr7sZ6a8w7
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:86d19b0e-c71f-3480-b2a1-dde2fdb7272c
https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/track?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:f876e9de-90d2-30b4-a303-5cb9ff26c770
http://wrhs.net/cshs
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